MAD RIVER TOWNSHIP BOARD OF TRUSTEES
Regular Session – September 21, 2020

The Mad River Township Trustees met in regular session Monday, September 21, 2020 via Facebook Live from the township road department building due to the COVID-19 crisis.

Present:   Trustees Bob McClure, Todd Pettit, Jay Young and Fiscal Officer David Rudy.  

Trustee McClure called the meeting to order at 7:42 pm. 

Trustee Pettit moved to suspend the reading of the minutes from the September 8, 2020 regular session. Seconded by Trustee Young, motion carried 3-0. 

Trustee Young moved to approve the minutes of the September 8, 2020 regular session.  Seconded by Trustee Pettit. Motion carried 3-0.   

DEPARTMENT REPORTS
Enon Fire and EMS 
Chief Tim Wendling said the department had 94 runs in September and 1,224 runs YTD 2020 versus 1,430 runs YTD 2019. For September, the department had given four mutual aid runs and received no mutual aid assistance.  Chief stated the department is scheduled for hose testing on October 26th and 27th with Hustead.  The new Horton medic is scheduled for delivery on September 27th, and then it will be fitted for a new cot system. 

Hustead Fire
No report available.

 Hustead EMS
No report available.
   
Sheriff	
Deputy Brandon Baldwin stated he had 24 calls for service, 0 arrests, 6 traffic stops and 8 assists of other departments from September 9 to September 21, 2020.  The cruiser had the remote dash mount for the MARCS radio installed by P&R Communication.  Several township complaints have been addressed in the township dealing with the parking of vehicles on the streets with no license plates or current registrations.  Brandon also made contacts with several nuisance properties.

Road and Cemetery
The trustees noted that Don has been busy in the cemetery.  Trustee Pettit stated that Barton Construction has only 5 catch basins left in Holiday Valley and should complete the repairs Wednesday.  Culvert pipes on Old Mill had been replaced.  Don is completing ditch work in Parkridge Acres and will move to other areas weather permitting.
   

Fiscal Officer Rudy presented the trustees the bank reconciliation and accompanying reports for the month of August to review. He presented Trustee McClure with the latest credit card statement to review. There is a need for a resolution accepting the amounts and rates as determined by the budget commission and authorizing the necessary tax levies and certifying them to the county auditor.  

OLD BUSINESS
[bookmark: _GoBack]Trustee McClure noted in the past there was discussion in the area about a Scenic River designating the Mad River and that the topic may be resurfacing.  There are questions about how the designation would affect the adjacent property owners.  The designation may allow for grants to aid in river clean up.

Trustee McClure stated the audit review meeting would be Wednesday, September 23.  The meeting is exempt from the open meetings act.  

Trustee McClure noted the application is again available for OPWC grants and that Jackson, Stine and Garrison roads could be options for the matching funds.  The township did receive a 2019 Grant for the repaving of Fowler Road, however, the project was put on hold due to the pandemic.  Trustees also noted repairs will need to be done on the roads in Hunters Glen and Echo Hills.

Trustee McClure said that when the county turned over road maintenance to the Bluffs of Enon is a time when the township is able to set the speed limits for the plat.  

There was a discussion about the work session held on September 15th and the possible installation of VOIP backup system for the dispatch phones.  Chief noted that in calendar 2020, the Spectrum lines had gone done approximately 100 times for 119 minutes.  Steve Stratton presented information on a VOIP system that would turn to a cloud based system if the Spectrum lines did go down.  According to Mr. Stratton, the reliability of the system is exceptional and is currently used by other police and fire departments in the state.  There would be setup costs that could be offset by selling some of the old equipment.  
  
NEW BUSINESS
Trustee McClure moved to accept the rates and amounts as determined by the budget commission and authorizing the necessary tax levies and certifying them to the county auditor for Tax Year ended December 31, 2021. Seconded by Trustee Young, the motion carried 3-0. (Resolution 2020-018)

At 8:23pm, Trustee McClure moved to enter into executive session for the purpose of discussing compensation of public employees.  Seconded by Trustee Pettit, the motion carried 3-0.

At 11:45pm, Trustee Pettit moved to come out of executive session. Seconded by Trustee Young, motion carried 3-0.

At 11:46pm, Trustee Pettit moved to adjourn, seconded by Trustee Young. Motion carried 3-0.
